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Construction Update: Week of January 31, 2022

Daytime Westbound 91 Lane Closure
Monday and Tuesday

The westbound 91 outside lane from Coal Canyon to the 241 Toll Road will be closed from 9
a.m. to 3 p.m. on Monday, January 31 and Tuesday, February 1. Crews are placing finishing
touches on the project, including erosion control on the slopes. This work must be completed
during daytime hours for greater visibility. 

Reminder! Nighttime Lane Closures and
Green River Rd. Paving this Weekend

The westbound and eastbound 91 Express Lanes will be closed Friday, January 28 at 9 p.m. to
Saturday, January 29 at 5 a.m. The #1, #2, and #3 lanes will also be closed during this time
to allow crews to install overhead signs. 

Green River Road paving activities are rescheduled for this weekend. On Saturday, January 29,
crews will temporarily close portions of Green River Road for paving and striping activities. This
may cause traffic delays of 15-20 minutes for the nearby Green River Village Mobile Home Park
and Green River Golf Club. Flaggers and lead cars will help guide motorists. We appreciate
your patience to help keep our crews safe and minimize time needed for these closures.

Construction activity is subject to change. Please watch for updates and follow @therctc on
social media or sign up by texting 91COP to 80123

Completing and Opening the 91 COP

https://files.constantcontact.com/48526943801/aeee983e-9f4f-4a85-addb-67f48ff7860c.pdf


Neighboring Project
15/91 Express Lanes Connector: Weekend Full Closure of
Westbound 91 Rescheduled to Jan. 28-31
A full closure of all lanes on westbound 91, from McKinley St. to Main St. in Corona will be
closed Friday, January 28 at 9 p.m. to Monday, January 31 at 5 a.m. The westbound 91
Express Lanes in Riverside County and the westbound 91 on-ramp at McKinley St. will also be
closed. This closure had previously been planned for Jan. 21-24 but was canceled due to high
winds.

Crews will be placing support structures over the westbound 91 for construction of the new
southbound 15 to westbound 91 Express Lanes Connector, which will provide a seamless link

https://youtu.be/Ml0r_RtVBWU
https://youtu.be/kc5eTt03-Fw
http://www.rctc.org/1591ELCClosure


between the 91 Express Lanes and the 15 Express Lanes. More Information

Project Overview
The Riverside County Transportation Commission, in partnership with Caltrans, the Orange County Transportation
Authority, the Transportation Corridor Agencies, and the City of Corona, is building the 91 Corridor Operations Project.
The project has added a lane to westbound 91 for approximately two miles between the Green River Road on-ramp and
the southbound 241 connector. The new lane, which was built next to the outer shoulder, will help relieve westbound
traffic congestion through this heavily traveled corridor. 

 
Please stay connected through construction updates, follow @therctc on social media, and watch for lane
closures, narrower lanes, construction crews and equipment, and changing conditions on the 91 and Green River Road.
Noisy work also may be required.

 
Check out our project overview video!
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